
Robinson Secondary School PTSA Board Meeting

Wednesday, Feb. 8, 2017


           7:00 pm

Attendees:  Matt Eline, Tracey Phillips, Carole Letzkus, Laurie Florence, Aditya Bhatnagar, Sandra Meyer, Shelley Smith, Amy Riddick, Jack Letzkus, Kylie Sullivan, Nate Smith, Chris DelGrosso, Hannie Gonzales, Valerie Pletcher, Teri Patterson, Jim Witkop, 

Guests: Eileen Brintzinghoffer

Meeting Called to Order: 7:00 pm

Approval of Jan. 11, 2017 Minutes as presented – L.Florence motions, S.Smith seconds. Jan. minutes accepted without objections or abstentions.

Princpal Report - School Update: Matt Eline

We are half way through the school year. We had a excellent turnout for our FanQuest basketball event, where our speical olympian basketball players competed against Lee HS and Lake Braddock. It was a really special event with a huge crowd and great support from our students and the community. The pep rally that afternoon was awesome, ending in a 3-point shot at the buzzer - the gym went crazy! There were so many people involved to make this such a successful school event - I couldn’t be prouder!

Robinson was asked last week if we would be a pilot for the blended learning environment. We will develop both a middle school and high school team and teachers will get re-certification points. A consulting group (Modern Teachers) will be assisting, empowering students to control more of their learning.
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ns are being completed for next year so counselors are busy. 

Digital citizenship was discussed - a quick lesson on what you put on-line does matter and what to do/not do on the internet.

For many years, we have considered the idea of eliminating final exams. We believe there may be something better, such as presenting an idea, researching and implementing/writing about a topic.

We have talked to counselors about creating a program for incoming 9th graders, maybe one or two days, to be held in conjunction with RAMping Up (this year it will run from July 31-Aug.11). Registration will open in March. Teachers and counselors will be involved with 9th and new to Robinson HS students so they can meet other students at school.

The activities website for HS is improving. Tracey Phillips sat down with Mr. Rothman to get the HS activities page updated before summer RAMping Up programs.

Tracey Phillips: 
We have been working with many groups here at school to better educate others on cultural heritages. Each group will take on a different project during cultural diversity week (March 27th) and the International Show will be on Friday, March 31.

On the staff side, we sent a group to a training on cultural proficiency and they brought back information to the administrative team. Knowledge makes us better and we want students to understand one another. We are a kinder school with a “no roasting” attitude. Everyone needs to be sensative to one another.

Robinson has a zero-tolerance against bullying and works to provide a better and kinder environment for all. We are one Ram Nation! 

Presidents Report: Micelle Emery - no report

Treasurer’s report: Sandra Meyer

Our insurance is due and we will renew it online. There were no check requests this month. Monthly report attached.
The Delta Scholarship, while funded last year, does not have a line item. There are five scholarships (two Elaine Heenan, two Friends of Robinson and one Delta) - each $1,000. The Delta scholarship was funded from another line item last year.
Regarding the J.W. Robinson Jr. Memorial, M.Eline indicated that he wanted to get it moved quickly before it fell so he funded the invoice. The company will be coming soon to move the memorial to a new location in front of the school.
Vice President – Admin: Aditya Bhatnagar

For the People’s Choice Awards, we are looking at dates in early June. We will consider either Amazon gift cards or a plaque to present to the award winners. L.Florence will find out how much the plaques cost.

Regarding the Wikemedia Foundation, we are looking to have someone from their Washington DC board come in during a raise period in mid-March (on a gold day). We would like to also tie this to the TOK (Theory of Knowledge) class of “How do we know what we know?”

Vice President – Programs: Laurie Florence 

We have a new contract for the Screenagers event and we will schedule a new date. We need a teacher liason to sponsor the event - T.Phillips will ask and secure a teacher to sponsor. The cost will be $650 and we will schedule an evening program for parents and have the DVD for a week to show students during school.

Also, the Unified Prevention Coalition is hosting “Saturday Night in the Suburbs” for parents only. L.Florence will contact them to get more information.

Secretary: Carole Letzkus - No report

Committee Reports
Communications: No report
Counseling team: No report

Directory - Production and Sales: No report

Education: No report

Education (Special): No report

Faculty Rep - High School: No report

Faculty Rep - Middle School: Chris DelGrosso

Discussion of online training for the MYIBP including the special/independent project.

Grocery Receipts: Jim Witkop

The University Mall Giant has it’s grand opening tomorrow. J.Letzkus will send Tweet about it tonight to encourage those to register their Giant grocery card.

Health and Safety: No report

Hospitality: Teri Patterson

Our next event is the teacher and staff luncheon in April. We are considering moving it out of the field house and into Davala (less noise, more intimate setting). We plan to use the same BBQ caterer used in previous years. C.Letzkus gave T.Patterson the potential dates for “This is for You” event via Terri Min so there would not be a conflict for volunteers.

We will also provide desserts for the People’s Choice Awards and Senior Awards events (in May/June).
Legislative/Candidate’s Forum: No report

Marketplace/Raffle: Amy Riddick

The date for Marketplace next year has been set for Sat. Nov. 11th. We will be sending out information to previous vendors in March.

Membership - Valerie Pletcher

Stacia Camby has indicated that she is unavailable to take on the Communications role. We will continue to use the membership toolkit to highlight what this group is doing. Through the Virginia PTA News and membership, it allows you to be an activist and take a role. There has been some difficulties getting to the online directory.

M.Eline indicated that he likes to get information to the Robinson community via video. J.Letzkus and N.Smith will coordinate to get a video clip for the next online newsletter.

Ram Gardens: No report

Ram Gram Editor: No report

RAMping Up!: No report
Reflections:  Anne Boley (via email)

Students who entered projects were notified of the results. No Robinson students made it to the next round - there were a lot of entries this year and only four entries per category move on from our whole sector.

Entries of artwork were returned to the students and were placed in the school’s main office for pickup.

A.Boley recieved permission from three parents to place a picture of their child’s work on the reflection page on the website and will get J.Witkop pictures soon to post.

Will need to figure out when to have the recognition ceremoney, perhaps with the student focused PTSA meeting in the spring.

Scholarships: Hannie Gonzales

We received good feedback on the scholarships and from Eileen Doyle. We need to make a decision on how we want to treat the service academys? We have the right to designate how to distribute the funds. We also want to distinguish the differences in the scholarships:

Elaine Heenan: $1,000 scholarship has been awarded annually to two students who have demonstrated exemplary achievement and an ongoing commitment to provide volunteer service to the school and/or community.

Friends of Robinson: Two $1000 Friends Scholarship will be awarded based primarily on a student's involvement in activities at Robinson throughout grades 9-12.

Delta Social and Academic: This $1000 scholarship is granted to a Robinson senior who has had an Individualized Education Plan (IEP) in place for at least two out of the four in high school and has overcome obstacles on the road to either academic or social success.

Discussion regarding additional scholarships were discussed, including students in need and students going into a trade.

H.Gonzales plans to have the scholarship information available soon, by March 1. When ready, she will send to J.Witkop, C.Letzkus and J.Letzkus to get the news out via our various communication channels.

School Funding: Shelley Smith

Mr. Moore is taking several students to New York City for the journalism program. S.Smith wants to know how much money we have in special projects? She would like to offer $500 from special projects to pay to Robinson/Mr. Moore for this program.

The People’s Choice Awards has a $500 budget.

Student Representative: Nate Smith

It has been noted that there are some “dead spots” for WiFi in the school. Mr. Eline indicated that the county is coming to update the WiFi signal but please send him an email with the “dead spots” so they can be indentified.

Volunteer Coordinator: Terri Min (via C.Letzkus)

T.Min is looking to have “This is For You” in April, possibly the 18,19, or 20.

FanQuest: Many people donated cakes for the cake walk - it was a success! I believe about 50 cakes were donated. 

Webmaster: No report

Old Business:
None

New Business:  None

Adjournment 8:35 pm


